

For Continuing Fellowship

ROARING 40°S

No. 23 Official Newsletter of Apex 40

MELBQURNE & GIPPSLAND BRANCH

President:

Colin Speirs

Secretary: Lorraine Burgess

8481777 (home)

7957385 (home) 8744444 (business)

Correspondence:

16 Bullen Street, East Doncaster 3109

Next Dinner:

Friday 20th February 1981

Place:

Dandenong Club, 53 McCrae Street, Dandenong

Time:

7 p.m Social Drink

7.30 p.m. Dinner

Please:

Contact Sec. Lorraine by Wednesday the 18th if you would like to attend this dinner. Our Guest for the evening will be Mr. Bill Deacon (Dysons Bus Line) he will be telling us what arrangements have been made for our trip to Maryborough. Alan Kinder and Charlie Burgess will be collecting deposits on this

night, we think it will be \$50 per head.

Last Dinner:

It was the first night for new members Bruce and Jenny Caughey, Brian Pell and Col Page and I am sure everyone was as pleased as I to have Sue Hopper share in our El Presidenti Colin was like a kid with a evening. new toy wasn't he, blowing that whistle every chance

he could (it worked for a while Colin)

Weekend Fun:

Thanks to Ley and Shirley Garrett for their great hospitality on the weekend of the 22nd November, it was a perfect weekend.

Rembrandts:

I hope everyone enjoyed the luncheon as much as I did, now where do we go for the next Christmas outing, only 10 months away.

Yours in Apex 40